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North Stonington – The town is partnering with the Pawcatuck Neighborhood Center to bring a new social services program to
residents once a week.

The program runs every Tuesday from 9 a.m. to 4 p.m. at the town hall. A PNC representative is available during these hours to assist
residents with questions regarding issues such as food insecurity, rental and mortgage assistance, fuel and energy assistance, SNAP and
WIC benefits and senior concerns. The program does not require appointments.

First Selectman Mike Urgo and PNC Director Susan Sedensky collaborated to help residents who may need assistance but are unable to
travel to PNC’s headquarters in Pawcatuck.

“We haven’t had the social services here in the town that we would like to have, so we’re excited that (PNC) might be able to help out
those residents that are in need,” Urgo said.

Sedensky said residents are able to have a private, confidential meeting with herself or a PNC case worker to address their concerns or
direct them to a program that can assist them.

“If we are not able to help them directly to sign up for those programs, we might be able to refer them to the correct program,”
Sedensky said. “We listen to someone’s story and hear what their need is.”

The Pawcatuck Neighborhood Center provides resources for people facing financial hardship and seniors in need of socialization or
transportation. The center serves residents of Pawcatuck, Mystic, Stonington, North Stonington and Westerly.

“We’re just really thankful that they’re there – especially during these times – for people who may have a need, and we would
encourage anyone (to) come have a chat,” Urgo said.

North Stonington launches weekly social
services program with Pawcatuck
Neighborhood Center

Melina Khan

STORIES THAT MAY INTEREST YOU

As heavy rain fell during the late afternoon and evening, Ledyard voters Tuesday approved a $6.725 million bond to replace leaking
roofs at the Juliet W. Long and Gales Ferry Elementary Schools.

Ledyard voters approve school roofing projects (/local-news/20220223/ledyard-
voters-approve-school-roofing-projects)

Imagine, before the COVID vaccines were developed, people were afraid to be near others or shake hands — never mind kiss. While
some people still feel that way, some are venturing out to socialize and date.

Dancing your way to love during the bleak midwinter (/local-
news/20220223/dancing-your-way-to-love-during-bleak-midwinter)

This is the third of a three-part series.

History Revisited: Case closed on alleged murder by poison (/local-
news/20220223/history-revisited-case-closed-on-alleged-murder-by-poison)

A proposed data center agreement for land south of Interstate 95 between Hazelnut Hill and Flanders Roads will be presented to the
public on Thursday.

Data center agreement proposed for land south of I-95 in Groton (/local-
news/20220222/data-center-agreement-proposed-for-land-south-of-i-95-in-
groton)
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